e 4 AR S 1 0 N AL VN Nt

[ Py




- -

- .

?
4

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘_/' ;\ i

A -

AN

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS -~

Case No. égi

L
7
§

October 28, 1953, - Special Hearing

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 103.116, EL. CORTEZ BLDG.
FHONES 7-864% AND 5.9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

0 At e o R ot e -1 s o fu e e SRRk 1 s




%

e I

S

B T e U e

RPN

R A
AT T

BEFORE THE
) OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
‘8snta Fe, New Mexico

- October 28,51953

IN THE MATTER OF:

The appllcatlon of Stanolind 0il and
Gas Company for the establishment of
320-acre proratlon units-and a uniform
‘spacing pattern in the common source of

; Case No._

|
supply discovered in its State 'AB' Well §

)

601

No. 1, N#/L4 SE/i Section 29, Township
17 South Range 28 East, MMPM, Eddy
County, New Mexlco.

BEFORE:

o : o ,
. L Qo - T oD SO - S
R “:fSpurrler, Secretary o :

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS
- (Notice of_?ﬁﬁliéation read by Mr. Graham)
MR. SPURRIER: The meetlng will come to order, please
Who is to appear for Stanollnd?

MR. SMITH° J. K. Smith representing Stanolind Oil and

< ey

Gas Company. I have two w1tnesses, Mr. Hiltsz end Mr. Ingram. At

the outset I would 11ke to dlrect the Conm1551on's at*entlons

“to our appllcatlon and clarle in some respects fhe orde Whlch
. A
we request., I would iike to make 1t clear that the request four

"the proration units 1nvolved here are fer gas proration units.

is not spelled but it is inferentially contained in the entire
application, Also, that we are confining the establishment of

thegse proration units %o the deeper horizons as a matter just to

It
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E;“”M' I _the'horizoﬁ“in which the State A.B. Well‘waé”com;ieted. ]
i ' T. L. INGRAN
| ‘haviné been firét duly sworn, testified as follows:
. .. DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. SMITH: .

Q 'You are employed by Stanolind Oil and Gas Company?

I am.

A ot
ig _ 0 What is your position? i
‘ ,»% _A. Diéﬁridt geélogist in’thé‘Roswell District.
. Ez‘ » ,Q ‘You‘hafe testified before the Commissipn béfdre, haven't
g it A _ ,
” : g .A I have.
Jv‘? MR SMITH'A 1 would ‘like to abx the uommlsslon ‘to aucept~

M

hls quallflcatlons as an expert.

| ? MR. SPURRIER: They are accepted.

% Q Do you ‘have in your posse551on 2 map or plat show1ng the

i‘ o area whlcn we' propose to include w1th1n the anpllcatlon of these

gd. N rules? .

o A T have.

| k ' (Stanolind Exhibit No. ]
; ,z}a marked for 1den+1f1cat10n‘

T QI would like vo direct your atuentlon to the Exhlblt there}

B ‘The red line on the éxhiSit is tnap,cne“pub;lne~04 the area

% ‘ 1in whiéh yOh”desire or the Stanolind Oil and Gas Company desires

that the rules have application?
A That is cerrect.
P | Q Roughly, for the purpose of the record here, they start

in Section, the middle of Section 19 and go east through the mid

S, i » ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

i - } . CGURY REPORTERS
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part of Section 19, 2G, 2. and 22 and Range 28 East Township 17
Sodth.fiThey follow the section lines of south divection of Sectig)

19, 30, 31 and to the midpoint of Sections 6 which is in Range" , -

)

29, East, Townshib'l8, South; and proceeds in an easterl?'directio?

across the midpoint of the sections in there to the intersecting

e e

oy

V’poiptiof the line proceeding south on the section lines of 22, 27,

B B

% P A

and 34 and to the midpoint of Section 3, which is in Township 18
' South. L

Q mr. Ingranm, as a geologlst, ‘you had occasion to 1nvest1-

gate the p0531b111ty of the productlon 1n the area as outllne

Lo N e et e S

'  there?'

fA, We. have.i‘

i

RS

S : <

N

e

)

TR There has been a well Vompleted in therec 1 w1sh you o 'ﬁj

wey

would-give us the name of the well and the completed. -

R

AT T g

A Stanolihd'bng State A B which was completed August 24,

1 1953, |
Q Thls well is located at what p01nt°

- & 1900 feet from the south and east lines of Sections 29,

Township 17, South Range 28 East.

SN—
N

Q What 1s your opln;on w1th respect to the reasonable pro-

"3" . bablllty of their b~ing productlons in the area included w1th1n
* |'the red lines on Stanolind Exiibit No. 12 ) J ' ’

A Geologlcally and from our seismic 1nformat10n, it. is
rossible for the area outline in red to Dk oroductlve from uulS'
sand. i
’ T Q VWhat sand is the well producing from?;

A It is Pennsylvanian sand, the exact age of it has not

been determined.
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Q Have there been any electric logs»or micrologs made of
the well° 4

A There have been.

Q Do you have a uchlﬁmberger?

A Yes. |

(stanolind's Exhlblt No. 2 -
marked for 1dent1f1cat10n.)

QI hand ycu what has been marked for 1dent1£10atlon as

Stanolind Exhlblt 2 and ask that you explaln to the Comm1531on

| the 1n£ormat10n contalned therein.

AStanollnd Number one State ‘A B from a depth of 538 feet to total

depth 12, b31 feet. The formatlon tops ire so 1ndlcated on the ~
log. : _

Q They are clearly set forth on the log?

A They are. i |

Q Wlth respect to the produc1ng zZone whﬁch was encountered
in the Staxallnd State A B One, what does the electro-log reflect:
witn respect to the formatlon encountered. at whap depth?
‘ ,A It 1ndlcates a sand zone, the top of which is at lO 102
and. the base at 10,17k feet,
That is from the surface?

That is correct.

o P O

Do you have another exnibit;'micro-log, showing the pay
zone? '

-4 We have detailed sections of the electrleal log with the
micro~log 1ndlcated on the rlght hand portion.

(Stanolind Exhibit No. 3 ‘
“marked for identification.)

A It is a Scblumberger eLeCCPlCd¢\ 'g"which was run on the |
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Q Referrlnv again to Stanollnd Exhlblt 3, the area marked
in yellow thers is the pay zone? -

A That is correct. |

-Q And what other information is reflected there»gn’which
would be of vilue to the Commission?

A Well 'thereﬁis‘the one major sand body approxihateiy 74
feet thlck and also there are five other sand stringers above and
below Whlch would apprOxlmate 12 more feet.

Q At what point in the major thickness was the well complet~
ed? | | |

.A: The perforations were from the upper 25 feet,,IO,lQtho~~»

k;o,127.

Q From tne ififormation availaole to you, what 1is your opin-
ion w1th respec» to the p0531ble pay or potent1a+, of course, I

recognlze the fact that you as an englneer c«nnot testify too much

'w1thfrespect to the potentlal. Can you give us some idea of this:

particular discevery°k
A Well, the wells potential for 20 million cublc feeu of

‘prescufe“aoproxnmately 24 barrels of dlstlllate per million cubic

Q Has there been more than one Sest made°
A Tnat is the only'well‘coqg;etﬁga;ﬁhere is ahdther test -
drilling in’the area now;: L o \
- Q Who is drilling that well, now?
A San Juan Drilling Company, Number one B San Juan at the
same time, 660 feet from the sousn and west lines of Section 28

Townshlr 17, South Rarve 25, East.

MR. SMITH: No further questions.

S I T R NtV N
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{ MR. SPURRIER: Anyone have a question of this witness?
. j ' - MR. COLVIN: A. L. Colvin representing,Delhi'cdbpofation,
3 | San Juan Drilling Company.
‘ By MR. COLVIN:
% Q Mr.“Ingram, did that well encounter:any shows of oil pro-
; ductlon at shallow depth?
IE ATt ‘did. Some shows in the Glorleta and a‘so ‘in the Woif-
%~ - Q Whét was the nature of the shows in the Wolfcamp.
: : EV o K:;A ~0n the drill steam test from 7 247 to 7 ,310 Whlch was open é
) ‘-§>“A~’ »four hours, gas came to the surface in 20 minutes recovered 840 e B
§ feet of heavy ozl and gas cut mud, 60 feet of free oily v ;g,
: MR. COLVIN: That is all. ” 1T
i MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Kellahin.
f MR, KEtLAHIN: Kellahin represedating Buffalo 0il Company,
% I ﬁoﬁid like to ask some questions. :
’g By MR. KELLAHIN: | | ]
: ; Q Mr. Ingram, when Stanollnd's well was drllled 1t was a i
g o - x.diécovery weil, was it not? _ o ;
é : A That is corre¢t;
. %_ -  Q Was it drilled primarily'as an 6il well?
: A That is correct. “
é" ,' : Q At least 1t was- ant1c1oated to be an oili well. Isc Its
| WOCatﬂon subgtantlal the location in tho center of the 40-acre
unit?
- | A That is true.
g MR. KELLAHIN: }That isvall°
; » MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? If not, the witness may be |

bl ' ADA DEARMLEY & ASSOCIATES
- COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 108.10v_ &L CORYEZ BLDS.
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- Stanohnd ‘01l and Gas Companv:

excused. L

(Witness excused) -

Re G. HILTZ

having been4fir§t duly swoin, teéﬁif;ed'as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. SMITH:

Q- Wlll you state your name, pleas

A R. G. KHiltz.

Q By whom are you emplo&éd?

A Stanolind-0i1~and Gas Company.
WwQ :%ﬁa‘*capacity?w ~f~w~**»~ M~~ ww;m“ T s

g s

A  As anproration’ englneer in the Fort Wbrth Office of the

Q@ You have testified before-the Commissicv1 on other occasion
vhaveryou not?
A Yes ,‘31r, I have. |
MR. SMITH' I would like to ask the Commission to accept
his quallchatlons° |
MR SPURRIER°» They are éccepted.
Q_ Mr Hlltz, you have certain data on the completlon of that
well whlch I think the Commlssxon wou1d be 1nterested in hearlng,
wouLd like for you to relate 1t to tnem.A
‘A The information obtained Yrom the compleﬁion of the one
well which is located 1980 ieet from the soath line and 1960 feet
in Eddy Counﬁys ﬁeﬁ Mexico. The well had a surface elevation of

3717 feet. Operatvions commenced cn the well on March 5th, 1953

from theﬂgast line <.  Section 29, Township 17, South Range 28, East

and the well was officially completed on August 24, 1953, The

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSéCIAT £
COURY REPORTERS
ROOM 1C3-106, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
FHONES 7.9648 AND B.58548
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well was drilled to an original total»depth‘of 12,430 feet. Where

it tested Ellenburger. Subsequently, ths well was plugged to a
total depth of 10,270 feet, the top of the pay formation was en-

countered at 10,102 feet. In completing the well, the casin had

been set in the well was perforated from 10,102 to 10,127 feet

g1v1ng a 25 foot perforated interval out of approximately 74 feet

of 1nd1cated pay. On initial potential test the well was tested

and the calculated open flow from that test was 30 mllllon cublc
feet of gae per day w1th approximately 2h barrels of 5.6 dlstll-
late per&mllllon cubic feet. The 1n;t1allbottom hole pressure

measured on the well wasﬁa“oss'pounds at’A?Aéiﬁh”éﬁﬁeéémcf”éhéo'Jh

:p“feéﬁ.A The c0mplet10n program of the well CO\blsted oT th;rteen }m_;_ﬁ

) three 1nch ca31nv sef at 503 feet with 500 sacks of cement cir-
culated to the surface. Nine and five elgntns inch casin was set
at 2,003 feet with 150 sacks, the purpoée of that intermediate
string being to isolate producing formaﬁ%chs which occur above -
the top of San Andreas formation. Seveﬁzinch'was set at ld ,370
| feet with 400 sacks of cement. The celculated £ill in the plpe
1ndlcated that the cement behind the pipe: satlsfactorllyezzo+9ted
lthe Wolfcamp producing zone. _
Q Do you have any ouher data W1th respect to the completlon~
.or is that you have glven the potentlal test? |
A 1 have given a potential test date. ‘

Q What reasons do you have in mind for the promulgation by
the Gommiseion at this time of proration rules applying for 320
acre:spaciné or 320 proration units rather in the ar‘ea outlined
in red on the Stanolind Exhibit No. 1?

A There are many factors which govern the spacing of a well,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 10%-1086, EL CORTEZ BLL .
PHONES 7-9645 AND 3.9346
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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but in the ultimate, I think that the proper consignment is one of

economics. The initial cost of this first well, the total cost
was over $300,000.00. It was almost $350,000.00 I believe. The
estimated portions of that cost which would be attrlbuted to dril-
ling, Jjust to the produ01ng formation in which the well is now
completed, was approximately $242,000.00. It is estlmated»that
L " |additional wells in the field will cost on the order of $236,000.0d,

NP N A YT Y, T e

from the discovery well. We at this time den't have enough infor-
mation in order to determine what the proper spacing petterq in

the field should be. In relation to the cost of the wells, we

"feel that the~ spac1ng should be held to as earge' spacing pattern» S RS

o a= p0531b1e 1n order to glve us an ooportunlty to get the infor-
o . matlon that we’ need from an. englneerlng and geologlcal standp01nu
to determine what the optimum spacing pattern should be eventually
A in the field. " A
‘ { > ; o _Q Do you believe that it would be possibie‘to support‘and
g substantiate 640 ecres spacing in this field?

A We have no concrete ev1aence at tnls tlme to deflnltely
.\Ei; | : support any program, but I would 54y on the basis of . experlence,
| we have galned ln other areas tha* it is qulte-probable that fur-
nther development of thls area will reveal information which w111
1nd1cate that dne well will effectively drain an area con31aerA' 1y
in exces;fof 640 acres. In further con51deratlons of the ﬁatter
of epacihg, T would like to point out other reasons which I think
have merit. Aotueliy some tfls’fule is necessary in order to in-

L P

sure orderly and uniform dev¢ : pm int of this area. The spacing

pattern of t¥ ' type we will recommeﬁd will eliminate the drilling

of unnecessarily and costly wells until such time as the optium

; . ;
: . . ADA DEARN? EY L. ASSOCIATES
: , CoL' * REPORTERS
ROOM 108-.106, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-284% AND 5.9%46
ALRUQUERQUE, M IW MEXICO
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yearly 1iife of the field, giving them a better opportunity to re-

o demands from the fleld

spacing pattern is determlned thus dlvertlng funds for develop-
ment in other portions of the State and in this same area. It
will promote more rapid delineation of the field limits. That is
a factor which is very desirable in developing a market outlet for
thefproduction‘prbduced from the well. Another factor which is
worthy of consideration is that a wider spacing pattern will per-
mit a larger'number of working interest and royalty interest to

participate in production from the field at an early time-in the -

‘ cover“th’e’ir’ fair share of the reserves in the field. Another factd

or is thls type spac1ng pattern on a tempcrary basis will p0551bly

hold at a mlnlmum the number of wells requlrea to meet market

Q You are not familiar with any p0531b1e or available market
that may ex1bt at this time?

A No, I understand that negotiations which have already
dirécﬁlyyled‘to any cohsummatioh‘of.édntragt§;¢ :

Q Theré is no early anticipétion of a well connection at
thls time to 1mmed1ately syart produczng° -

.A To my knowledge, no.

Q Do you have any other comments tc make? _

A I have no further comments to make on the neces 51ty of
theerules. I am prepared now to recommend rules.

Qf-Willry6ﬁ discuss the rules set forth, ‘the various elements
that you are’suggesting to the Commission? | |

A We would recommend to the Commissicn that they issue a

temporary order providing for ‘rules easentlall" as follows: ™The

adoption of 320 acre proration units comprisihg essentially two

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM "103-108, EL CORTEZ BI.DG.
PHONES 7.86458 AND B.9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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’“tHé”ﬁéy;' For that- reason vie woul 4 recommend that 300"

continuous aﬁd contiguous governmental guarter séctions substan=
tially in the form of a rectangle. For the spacing of wells, we
would recomhendrﬁhat the wells be located 330 feet from the cénter
of either the southeast quarter or the northwest quarter of a
norméil section accordiﬂg to United States Goverument survey with
200;fee£,e&aitional leeway permitted for tolerance for topograohi-
cal conditions. |

We feel that there should be some specificatioas as to

| the type of ﬂasing‘ofogram that should be followed in order to

properly 1solate and protect all known produc1ng horlzons above

casin be set’ with suff1c1ent cement to 01rculate to. the surface.

Q;’ﬁoula“recommend that an 1ntermed1ate strlng be set no hlghe*
than the top of the San Andres in order to protect the Seven River
Yates and Grayburg produ01ng formations in that general area. We
would also recommend that ‘the producnlon string in the well be
set no higher ohan the top of Pennéylvanian’and eneoohtered with
sufficient cement eircuiated behind that pipe_to filllthe hole

above the wolicamp whlch 1s known to be productlve in that area

or I should say, 1s 1nd1cat°d that it posclbly can be DrOGUPng

commerc1ally.

As an alternate cementing program on the or'oduotlon stringj

we think it.WOuld‘be desirable that the rules provide that a two
stage tool might be used to isclate the Wolfcamo. We would also
recommend that the area covered by this initial order be as out-
lined on Stanolind's Exhibit No; 1. As %o the time for which the
order would be effective, we would like to suggest to the Commis-

sion that this order remaln in effect until five wells have been

K2

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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Mr. Colvin.

completed or until 18 months have elapsed whi&hever occurs first.
There is one other factor as previously mentioned, there
is a secénd well drilling offsetting the State A B No.. ) that is
the San Juan Production Company, San Juan Number 1, I believe. If
that Qeil is completed in the same producing formation, the Penny—

slvanian, it would be that well would not be on the uniform spac-

ling pattern which we have recommended to the Commissidn.

It would be our feeling that that well should be granted

an exception to the rule, temporary rule, since a permit to drill

that well was actually granted prior to the time this application

B T

'Q Do you have any other comments to make?
& No, sir, I don't. |

MR; SMITH: No further questions.

MR. SPURRIER:V Mr.'Hiltzt look in paragraph 2, that is,
yes, paragraph 2 on your first page of your application, 303 feet .
off the @enter; that actualiy deécribes'the circle?

A Yes, sir, that is true. I think I know what you meén. We
lvouild have no objection to- the ﬁYpevrule whi ch you have recently

adopted in San Juan calling for 990 feet from the outer boundaries,

 tHat‘wou1d be satisiactory.

By MR. COLVIN:
Q Is it true that Stanolind owns most of the acreage inside
the red outline on the plat, Stanolind or its associates?

A Yes, sir, there are a lot of joint interest operations

iwhich I am not Qholly familiar.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 10B8-106, EL, CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-96458 AND B-9846
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX{CO ,
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Q For my information, was éhe area arbitrarily picked or
was it based on sub surface worK%for this rule? |
A I belijeve, Mr. Ingram pointed out, I will confirm what he
stated, that thdt area was estiméted to be that which could be’
reasonably expected to be oroducéive based on seismic informationA
which was obtained by Stanolind. ‘ A

Q 1In the evenL 340 acre soac1ng is establlshed how do you

"prOpose which way, do you pronose to form a unit around your well,

the south half of the sectlon or; the east half of the- sectlon or

otherwise? R % ' ER

. P S SRR A T e e ,Mj e e 2 [ L SO S S e DU T ST T e
A" Wé have not specified inour rule, Mr. Colvin, what manner T

the proration units would be estdblished. We have merely indicat-|

ed that they should comprise two%ordinary quarter sections accord-
1ng to governmental survey.

Q And it could, under that ba51s, it could be two legal

,quarter subd1v131ons, say the southeast and the northwest quarter,

‘they adjoin at the corners?

A No, I velieve I said it should be continuous and continu-
ing substantially in the form of rectangle.
Q - It could be the southeast quarter of 29 and the northeast

of the ectlon below,” I believe 329

3
,g‘

Q Neo, the northeast of the%oﬁe down below, 32.

A That is possible. i

Q I believe you stated thefwell was completeo aﬁ 16,000 foot
intervals, that the total cost was $350,000.00 but that the pro-
rated amount to the producing hoéizon was around 242,C0C.

A That is an estimate.

ADA D_EARNLEYE& ASSOCIATES
COURT RIPORTERS
ROOM 108-166, EL CORTEZ PLDG.
PHONES 7.9848 AND 5.9846
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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Q@ In forming your spacing unit, taking your partié; on the

"|the basis of the $242,000.007

|the partners or the people joining in the spacing unit would have

Tbe settled within the operators and myself.

the area that doesn't own 320 acres in any one body with the show-~

. get somthing in the Wolfcamp, they could carry it nn to the
;PennS"lvania1 and probably get production in this gas horizon, do

‘vou not think that would be a true assumption?

you have a uniform and orderly <Jdevelopment program.

acreage there, would the cost of the first well be prorated on.

there. I am not qualified to answer that question.
Q Just off hand, it doesn't seem right, if the well was-
drilled primarily for oil, hit gas and it formed 320 acres that

to pay for that exploratory work done by the drilling company?'

Q I believe you zave,the party preceeding you, gave the
information about the Wolfcamp, you have indicated that iE&iéfrv
possibly'picductive in that area?

A Yes, sir. |

Q Take the company that owns a small amount of acreage in
ing encountered on the Stanolind test, it might be an economic

gamble for them to drill a well to the Wolfcamp to try for Wolf-
camp Oil if they had a pretty good assurance that if they didntt

21,0

A It might be a true assumption but I think it is essential

if you are going to adequately protect correlative rights that

Q Tt would have some weight, if you would want to take the

chances in the Wolfcamp, it would kind of help if you wanted to

A I am not familiar with any contractual obligations we have

A Well I believe that is a matter Mr. Colvin that can best

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
CQOUNRT REPORTERS
ROGM 108-106, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7.9648 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

- 14 -




f
i

T T

DUV, A8 o wiag s R SRS

e w4 a4 Ve et g R

l_”cto pr onect a.pay. out u31ng the_ current market price-fo:* gas?

“at thls ‘time because we 51mp1y don't have reliable 1nformat10n.

o\ s g e e e e
¥ ! A it

-whnf vou were all orhmafp in gpftlng.

get a dry hole 1n that.

MR. SMITH: I hink he is asklng for the witness tc con-
Jjecture co a mattér that may or may not exist. I would like to
obgect to nls question. ‘

MR. COLVIN: I w1ll withdraw the questlon, but it is a
basis for our position in this particular thing which will be
brought out later. You stated thap the question of economics is
invcivéd; A well to that’ formatlon, vstimated future well,
$236;000.00; I don't know whether you are qualified, Mr. Smith

‘can correct me if I am wrong, I don't knci- if you are qualifiéd
A No, sir, I am not, I would hegltate to make any estimate

It is the obJectlve of this application to make certain that we

do nétvcércit ourselves to any development program other than the

RO SO FURITITPU- S QN RIS pUpy Wiyt WL Dhy USRS WPV S T SRR . SR S U L _.L e e

JITN W TRNTIIVUITO ST Gt VY WIVA L WE 1lavVe uiie L7l oltniavaon Ol b ne Ld i
S S S & , . . R o

Base a detormination of the opbiumum spacing program.

Q Well, you cre basing it though on the economics and partly

on economlcs. -We have projected such a pay out chab was the reasor~

I asked that question. We find that 1t would be economical to
drill even oh‘léO acres if they could get a well comparable to
A In my estlmate,Athat can only be confined by obtaining
the necessary.lnformatlon.
3 And drilling future wells?
A Yes. | ‘
MR. SMITH: With respect tc the formations of these 320

acre units, the rule is silent as to whether or not it should
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/  o cross section lines, that has been left open purposely for the

B A
¥ '

Commissiont's consideration. In other words, we have no offI01al

.

confirmation on +ha’c one way or the other?
A That is right.
MR. KELLAHIN: Buffalo Oil Company.
Q  Mr. Hiitz, did I understand you to say, do you have any
core information from the well that you dr111ed9 ‘

A No, no, sir, no cores were obtalned on the 1n1tial wells.

by o s S =

Q Iin connectlon with these units as they are proposed by
Stanolind's order, I believefyOuvtestified that it would be pos-

| sible to cémmﬁnitize the southeaStAquartérkof 29 with the nofﬁh-~

Vet e AL L ot
PR

Q bIt would then be.pOS§ible to communitize the northwest
quarter of 32 and the northwest quarter of 31? ‘ .

A No §1r it would not... . . .. . | ‘ .

;Q I mean the ndrtheast of 317

4 7Tt would be yéSsible under that;rule to,communitizerthe
northwest of 32 with the northeast of 31. . | =

Q And'theﬁeast balf of Section 307 | '

A Well we ‘are projecting ‘this pretty far into the futu{ff,

Vbut assumlng there were no confllctlons, you vould make 320 pf” 3
ration 1 unats out of the east half of the section.of 30. .

Q@ I mean under the prov151ons of the proposed rule, it would
bc. possible to communitize the north half of 29 too, wouldn'i it?

A Yes, sir,yit would be porssible.

Q Where would that leave the southwest quarter section of

292
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(v A Well, we prOJbLueu into the future under that- assumptlon,
I believe we ha'» some acreage unaccounted for, I believe the
east half of Sectlon 30 is unaccounted for, so there would be a
total there. . . . A |

Q I dld mention the east half of 30, perhaps, you didn't
understand me. ]

A Are~you assuming to make it brief, are you just assuming
that you siotld have the southwest quarter of 29 isolated?

Q Yes, sir.

A That is a very definite DOSSlbllltY. et
.. @ Under the. rules as they are now. prOposed°
;5K~~Yes, that is true. » B

Q It is your testlmony on the information you have now-
avallable it is uneconomlcal to drlll on 160 acres"

A I nave maae no statemem;s mmucvex avoui the ovuul‘m&.:;'
of drllLlng on any spac1ng. '

Q You did state based on that those iie e

A I stated that the spaclng of wells in any field is ‘\f
prlmarlly the fleld of economlcs. I didn't necessarily relat-

it to thls fleld.

‘want this order until you do get
the sbacihg pattern? B

A That is .fhe'neéd for this application.

Q Assume that you do not drill, what do you propose to do
with éh‘isolated tract of that nature? |

A I think that would be a matter, Mr. Kellahin, that would

have to be presented to the Commission and after hearing all the

evidence they would have to issue an order covering the matier
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that they felt was Justlfled in the case.

Q 7You have no objection to confining it to the'sectioném
as I understand. A ‘

A. Our application is silent on that. As Mr. Smith pointed
jout, we are essentially neutral. ‘

Q You would have no objection as far as your company is ~
concerned to requiring it to be the north half south half or east| - : é
B SEGAE half or west half of the ‘section? ' | |
| A We will express no objection to that.

Q Referring again to the southwest quarter of Section 29,

T : Lo OTNAR R RN ‘. il E e
in the evént-it-was-communitized in-that fashion; would that not

"fgléave on’'the qnaclng nattern proposeu that 160 acres dlrectly off-;

IR TS T T

"Sét by fbur wells?
- A Yes, sir, well, yes, it would, that is correct, if yeu
‘follow the proper spacing pattern, it would be. : g
Q On the adjacent 160 acre tracts? | |
A 'Yes;:that is corract. T
Q Isn't there also a distinct po§sibility that under this J
propésed spécing'pattern leaving it -open as it is, ‘is thére not a | : = | |
distinct p0°sibility'that SOmeioperatof would‘have’to'step‘out at k» 1
V,least a mile in order to protect himself, to fulfill his drllllng 1 : . l
oneratlons" e B : ' ‘
Y I haven't carried it quite that far. I would‘be gléd to | 1 \ 1
sﬁudy ény pian 6f'drillihg-you‘want to propose aﬁd‘pefhaps we can
develop a hypoﬁhetical case.

Q It would be possible, he would have to step out almost a

mile?

;’ ' A T would judge without further study that probably in most

4 ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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cases he ‘would be conflned to half a mile step out.

{(Marked Buffalo Exhibit No. 1
for identification.)

AN

Q I’handiyou what has been markeéd as Buffalo's Exhibit Naqi ° |
1 and ask you, with that starred well repfesenting the present
Stanolind well to the adjadeﬁt,tract to the west, on that type of
spacing pattern siown on thejﬁiat; there would be required a step-
out of almost a mile; would there not?

A From the initial well, that is correct. Assuming that is
the next v;«en drilled that is a possibility, yes. o
offset the prodﬁétions here then that well would be a necessary
:well wouldn't it? ‘ '

A Would you ask that question again7

"aéainSt'dralnage from thls well wovld that well be necessary°
| A Would this well be necessary° -

Q Yes,,s1r. ‘ ; :

A T am afraid that is bordering on the matter of a legal
question as to what the obligations are under_contfacts as related
to or&efs issuéd by the Commission and I would not be qualified
L0 answer cnat quostzon. | |

‘Q Mr.ﬁﬂl;tz, referring to this plat again and the location
of the StaﬁdiindéWéli, and assuming that they communitized with
the acreage to tﬂe south, as indicated here. vour tegtimony is to
the effect that you believe that well will drain at less 320 acres
what acreage would be drained?

A Well, let me ba certain I make this clear., I have not
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'addltlonal information shows that the well will draln 320 and it
ie communltlzed>w1th the tract to the southwest' most -o£ the gas

-coming from that tract,committnﬂ go to the well?

- Yy

M

| 1s not cffering a witness. It is in regard to your question about

“nave explalned the legend on the Stanolind Exhibit 1, the green

testlfled that one well in the Ileld will actually draln 320 acred.

I, on the basis of experience we had gained, I felt there was a
complete p0531b111ty that 1nformat10n would show that one well was
capable-of dralnlng in excess of 640, I want to reiterate the fact
that we have no concrete 1nformatlon at this tlme to determine
what acreave one well would drain.

Q I do not wish to mrsstate you}‘pOSitiOh. Assuming that

A Under the concept of radlo.dralnage theory, it would not.
MR. KELLKHIN‘ We would like to. ofxer th1< in ev1dence.
We would put on a witness if you profer.
MR. SPURRIER: Any objections? If no objections it will

S W Pt I N R
TR UUE A e

'MRo\SMITH: I would like to ask one question, since he

the radio'drdinégé, I would llke to say that the Courts have
generally recognlzea the compenqatlng radlo drainage when you‘
have ‘an unusual‘ --

_MR. KELtAHI§:~Q(Intefruéting)‘iIés.'

MR. COﬁVIN: In line with What‘Mr. Kellahin'said, it woul
be?a very definite, not- only- DOSSleLLty, but probablllty that 1f
Delhi should drill a well on any of their acreage under this pro-
posed plan with one exception, our well would be over one mile
from that other, than the well that we farmed out to San Juan,

MR, SMITH: Mr. Hiltz, one other thing, I don't think we

——————— ——
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~ acreage is state leased acreage, is that correct?

submltted on the form u123. I don't know whether 1t has been sub+4

mltted.

refer to a pool name?

Exhibit 1, 2 and 3 wnlch have been marked for identification up

- to now.

_record to the Commission._ _In line vith what Judge Foster said, we

'MR. INGRAM: Yes, I believe.
Q The blue is United States of America?
 MR. INGRAM: Yes. |
Q And the yellow is
MR. INGRAM: Yes.

'”MH bMifH“ No further questions.
MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Macey.

MR. MACEY: Do you have a name to recommend for this pool:iﬁ

HR. HILTZ‘ No, I don't. It ms my understandlng that mayﬁewb,nf

QI tﬁiﬁk if we write an order it would be a good idea to

L MR. HILTZ' We will be happy *o dream up a name and sub-m,
mit it at our earllest opportunlty. , »
‘MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a fﬁrther question of
Mr, Hiltz5 If not, the witness ma; be excused.
'3’ » ) ; (Wltness excused. )
MR. SPURRIER: Dd?yoh~have anythlng further?
. MR SMITH' I would like to offer in evidenee Stanolind :

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection, they will be admitted.’
Does anvonp have an3,hiﬁg further in this case?

MR. COLVIN: A. L. (clvin cepresenting Delhi Oil Corpora-

tion San Juan Drilling Company. I wo1ild like to say this off the
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‘can come here to the Commission and as 0il men, we can disagree

‘Primarlly, we feel that there has been insufficient development
Wﬁdjln thls 1mmed1ate area to draw adequate rules and reguxaclon to
;Drevent waste and protect correlatlve rights and are therefOre i‘_
 recommending to the Commission that the matter be contlnued untll
: such tlme as sufflclent wells have been drllled and are producing
t to adequately define the fleld reserv01r, at which tlme appro-

prlate rules and regulatloﬂs should be establlshed by ‘the Com—:

Aestabllshed at this tlme we recommend they be in conformity w1th

the stateaw1de rule of 160 acre spacwng units for gas wells..

L_sections to.the south, according to map furnished us by Stanolind

without being disagreeable but we are disagreeing with Stanolind
but we are not going\to be disagreeable with them. We do offer
object10n~and I have written out since I have been hére, our posi=-
tion which I will read. o |
We are 1nterested parties to Case 601 in that we own
aéreage in the 1mmed1abe vicinity of the Stanolznd State A°B1l
well located in the Southeast/l Section 29-156-28E, Eddy County,

Néw Mexiﬂorfthe discovery and only well completed at tHis time.

mlss1on.
| In the event the Commlss1on feels spaclng units should be

We also recommend that said sp301ng unxtu,-fegardleSS dff

d b3 al subdivisions inside section lines;

élze be ae31gndc j-le al st visione in
that 1s, the SpdClng units w111 be legal quarter sectlons ‘or legal
half sections within an individuai ilegal section. Secondly,

é further reason for our position in addition to the foregoing is
as follows: For example, in Sections 28 and 30 adjoining Section
29 to the east and west and the three sections adjoining these '
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to drlll a well in search of 011 1n the more shallow formatlon,

f&n‘eperator nelleved he had a fairly certain assurance of getting

be unable to produce his gas well if he got production, or his

_thatkthe case be continued until such.time as there have been oY §

wells drllledeand pleced oé production and an adequate study of t}

Stanolind and 1ts partners own the maJorlty of the acreage and in
only one unit on the basis of 320 acres spacing would Stanolind
and its partners own less than 50 percent of the unit acreage and
they would more or less control the un’t to the p0531ble, and I
emph331ze possible as we do not belleve it would be intentional,

detriment of the lesser unlt 1ntereet owners.

Thirdly, on the basis of showings encountered in the Stanq—

lind well, there is a possibility a well capable of commercial
productlon of 0il might be completed 1n ‘“he Wolfcamp formation by

mov1ng such well short distances from the Stanolind well and ‘if

uolng as a hedge against a dry hole, the better p0531b111ty of

production by carrying the well to the deeper horizon. However,

ifhthere‘is already a well on the 320 acre unit, ‘he possibly would;

takings'wouid be reduced. wé believe this weuld act as a ﬁindrand
to full development of all p0531ble nrodu01ng horizons in the ared

. We therefore make our recommendatlon as set out beFore

Ry i L
he Ccmmlselen o iggue field rules and

o
6.

field be ma d R
regulatiqns.

MR. BMITH: May it please the Commissién in view of Mr.

Colvin's statement, I would like to imake a further statement on

behalf of‘Staﬁblind. I think that this field here represents a

“a gas well in the deeper horlzon, it would be more of An ifcentive

e

e

classic example of what we have been talking about in the past
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1 ‘with respect to orderly -development in the early stages of a field.
é P B To follow the suggestion made by Mr. Colvin would oficourse com-

4 T » 1 pound our troubles, because he be necessary implicaﬁLon has stated

“that they will go ahead and dévelop a 160 acre pattern, so that .
you will be in the position if ultimately it is determinéd after
the field is developed that 320 is your optimum pattern, no doubt
Delhi might be in a more favorabié positibn with respect to early|
-withdréwal also with resﬁect to the placement of the wells.

‘lI think that in equity and-justicé:to'the further develop-

ment of the field and the very thing we have talked about and

. . - ! N o . - e FE A oo N
~1-are-talking - -should go ahead and develop the field on

3 o
.I-A‘»b A

e .
e T
Ci

_the 320 acre spacing basis. I think that the possibility of
Wolfcamp production as indicated here shows in our well it would |

be’just &¢s encouraging to drill a well on a 320 acre spacing

N A S e i bt

patternias it would be to driil-the~well on a 160 acre spacing

= , § o : pattérpg - Furthermore 1 amninclined_to:believe;that_since the -
E - ; ? knowledge of the possible production and gas is there that whoever
;" ik‘ | goes down is going to go ahgai and complete a gas well anyhow.
E'ib o — It is going to be necessary to’dfillyan additional Wolf- -
; camﬁvwell, s0 I think the hedge that Mr. Cblvin is talking about

can besﬁ, be stated that they are'goihg tc hedge by drilling to

3 'tc;c
earliest mbment. He is talking about the economic detriment of
‘the mincrity holders which might be devised by the communitization

of some of the 320 acres. I don't know quite what he has in mind{

Certainly, it has been my experience that the operating agreementL

are entered into on an equal yard stick basis and that every persén

‘f . ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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sity for*the'promulgation:of 320 acres in this field.

-shown'that this area, this type of gas production is probably,

~can drain in excess of 640 acres. Certainly, when we come to the

- reagenably fairthing.

‘pqiht of‘a well that will not pay out a¢ distinguished from the

economics involved in the cil and gas business.

. books the same type of'provisiohs you have in oil and gas leases.

]derivéd fromfthe'diillthg of th% wells. Furthermore we have

"the proposition if after we go in and develop the field and step

has the opportunity to protect himself by contract by negotiation
dnd certainly, I dun't think Stanolind at any time has.ever takeﬂ
anyradvantagekof any of the minority holdersﬂand the acreage in
any»of the units that we have ever operated. It justoCcuré to
me-that if we don't go into this matter as I say, the 6bjé5tion

that has been raised b? Delhi very pointedly bfings out the necesH

Now, our past experience as Mr. Hiltz has indicated has

Commission and ask for devélopment on 320 acres, we are doing a

. Actually, the question of economics enteérs. into it to a
very substantial point. I don't want the Commission to become

confused from the standpoint of economics, well, from a stand-

The statute doesn't necessarily write into the statute

In other worde, you are to consider. the overall economics so that
- . 4 ' .

the operators can arrive at the optimum amount of profit to be

out and if éufficient reserves are available that have been definite-~

ly demonstrated so that we can attract possibly another pipeline

or in some manner get additional capacity, we may solve some of

the proration problems in Southeastern New Mexico. I think on the

overall long range viewpoint, the quicker this reservoir can be
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explofed and found out how extensive it ié, the greater benefits
-and'interest to the State of New Mexico and to the operators of
New ngico will be furthered. o

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, we would like to
call Mr. Gray as a witness if Stanolind has completed their case.

MR. SMITH: I thought the case was over.

. MR RALPH L. GRAY

having been first duly sworn, testified as foilows;

DIRECT EXAMINATION

2
-
&
5
=
=

Q- Would-you state your name, please?
‘A Ralph L. Gray.
'Q By whom are you employed?
A Buffalo 0Oil Company. 4
Q What capacity? . . ...
A As assistant superintendent.
Q Havevyou ever testified before this commission before?
& I have. | |
MR. KELLAHIN: Does the Commission‘acéept his‘quaiifiqag
tions? -
MR. SPURRIER: They will be accepted.

Q Mr. Gray, &ou made a study of the proposed spacing pattern .

which has been proposed by Stanolind in the nameless pool, the
pool without a name?

A Yes, we have given some broad considerations to the spac-
'ihg question. Of course, as has been pointed out previously, thex

were not aany cores taken so until such time as such data is

i

re
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avdilable it will not be possible to accurately establish definitg-

ly the ‘proper size units.

e W o (S 6

Q In view of that siguation, Mr. Gray, what -size unlt do
you recommend? _

A We think that at least under-théseltempbrary rules and
until such additional information is developed, that we should
conform to 320 acreé units and we would like to carry Stanolind's

_idea of unifbrmity a little further. They have suggested a uni-
form spa01ng in which the wells would be located either in the

g

northwest or the southeast quarter of the secflons and we also

2
ey

‘form to the extent that

§

think that the 320 acre units should be;
they should be all w1th1n a common secti Lh. Elther they could be,

uhe sectlon could be dlvxded elther in a north qruth 01 east

‘ west dlrectlon and then the proratlon U’lus tould be common to a

‘section.

L e

Q Would that 1nsure a unlformlty that would not be p0531ble .

CAiF lC ls a.v..:.owea T.'-O CI'OSS sectlon J_:Lnes'

e gy b iy

4 That is right. If the proratiosn units are confined to a
3 ) common section, it eliminates the-possibility of soﬁeong getting
,?iy | hurt. I thiqk our Exhibit No. 1 that has previ@usi§ beér pre— -
E | sented in the’case,indicateé,veny definitely that in crossing
sectionilines, it is poséible to arrive at .a situation where’oné

quarcer’ S&Cthl

2 . -~d -—
15 nov px

or

(‘P‘

ote ted. In such a case, the'opeia

: ofithét particulaf quarter section would not be'providéd with. the
oppoftdhity of develeiﬁg a normal well onva normal 320 acre
spacihg unit,

Q@ VWould it also be possible for such an isolated tract to

i t be withcut an orthodox drllllng locat10n7
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{ion of the well for the reason that we already have one off pattern

A 1If such a condltlon arose and the operator had to protect
his rights by drilling it might mean the drilling of a well that
was not in conformance with the standard uniform spacing paétern.

| Q Would it be possible forlé‘well 30 loéated to be surrounded
by wells to which a higher aliowable has been allotted?

A That is possible. | -

Q Do you have'anything else to add>£ofthat?

A No. | ) ’

M. KELLAHIN: That is all.

- MR, SPURRIER: Anyone have a quéétion of the witness. If
not the witness may be excuéedf

(Withess excused.)

MR;_SPURRIERf Do you have anothér closing statement?
‘Mﬁ.~SMITH§ I will just have “the stenograpner read it

back to you. ‘ .
MR, KELLAHIN: We would like to make clear Buffalo’s

n thas WC'LbClGﬁE&?EPQLV support Stanc-

;.:.,

’p031n10n in tnis ua ter
lind®s app*lcatlon for a tempora order for 320 ‘acre spacing. “We
base that on the fact that there is a lack of 1nformat10n~on this
reserv01r Whlch will be supplled by the drllllng of additional
wells and the great depth at wh;ch this formation is found, the
cost of-driiling the se wells méy well show that'one well wili draih

T e
12 ¥es

their 120’acrés,‘a'féct Whic de not know.
‘The adoptibn‘of a temporéry order cannot possibly harm
anyone in that, if it is found that additional wells are needed,

ﬁhey can go back in and be drilled. We urge the immediate adopt-

well being drillecd. Unless the Commission takes some action there
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‘lieve that in forming the drilling units, it should be permitted

,CommiSSidn.does not take that action, then 1rregular patterns are

‘conflne unlts to sectlon 11nes.

that there is only one well capable of production.

TR R R AR ALY N G s g

“the stabllshment of the rules at this time and in the case of

away from the well to proUect our rlghts under the leases, and

is a distinct possibility that other wells will Le started which

will require exceptions once the rule is adopted. We do not be-

to cross section lines.
We urge the Commission to adoptva-fule which would require
communitization within the boundaries of a section either the nort
half, south half or east half or west half and in that manner v
insure unlformlty throughout the deVelopﬁeht of the ?Odlf We
have a situation here where we have ohe well producing. We have

an opportunity to set up a regular unit and if the

almost"inevitable . For that reason we Lrge ‘the Commisgsion to
_MR; COLVIN' May I make a c1051ng statement for Delhl and

San Juah'in that we agree with the statement of Stanolind and

Buffalo 011 Compdny for the very reasons that they brought out,

We do not belleve tnere is sufficient evidence to warrant

the small operator or w1th the acreage and the position that Delhl

and San Juan have, it makes 1t necessary for us to move way out

.3 L’Q
W

partlcularly in connection with San Juan with relation to the -

s

west half of Section 20. It would be necessary for them to

commence their well there in the northwest quarter of the sectidn,

some mile and a quarter from the well, the Stanolind Well there in

29. Ue believe and recorné *d that until such time there is a well

1

being drilled, God forbid, but it could be dry, we have drilled

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOK 108-1086, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONRS 7-9645 AND B.9548
ALBUQU "RQUE, NEW MEXICO
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them before that close to production and Stanolind and Buffalo

might be wrong that ene'well might drain the 160 it is located
on and that is all. If they are wrong, we have‘been venalized.
If théy are"right I dontt believe that they have been penallzed

because vie have progected flgures which 1nd1cate that wells on

; - ’ 160 acres are economical from a pay out basis and from sources
- of. revenue both to the leasor and to’the’ieasee and the onalty
owner. A |

Mﬁ.,SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. HULL: C. A, Hull, Shell 0il Company. Shell concurs
>with“Standlind's recommendations. B |
MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. RICHARDSON: W. S. Rlchdrdson,‘ﬁalco Refineries. We | -

1=t e

concur with Stanolindts recommendation.

'SPURRIER: Anyone else? - If not, the case will be

5

kon under advisement, and the docket is completed for today.

A P AT g

N f, ‘ I, ADA DEARNLEY Court Reporter, do hereby certlfy that

the fgregd'ng and affaehed transcrlpt of proreedlngs in Case Vo,

_1953, ‘contains a Lrue and Cuxleu record o

Fy

the best of my knowledge, skill, and. ability.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
L R , COURT REPOPTIRS

. ROOM 103-108, EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-8848 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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. I call your attentiom to certain por‘blons of the tes*bmony which I

DELHI O1. CORPORATION
CORRIGAN TOWER .
- DALLAS |, TEXAS

November 24, 1953

0il Conservation Gommissioﬁ
Santa Fe, New Mexizo

Attention: Mr. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary

Re: Case No. 601, Special Hear:mg
October 28, 1953

Gentlemen: ‘ ’

This will acknowledge i'ecé.iptl‘b.f.‘ Transcript of Proceedings in connection
with the above case for which I am very grateful. :

believe should be zlarified when being r.viewed by the Gomm:.ss:.on.

On Page 1l at the bottom of the page the last questlon is not clearly
stated in that as I recall the question it should have been worded
sm:.lar to the following:

nTt, wduJ.d have some weight)don't you think)if you
wanted to take the chance of drilling for a Wolfcamp
well; it would helo if you could hedge against a
dry hole in that formation if there was a possibility
you could carry the well deeper and make a gas well
~in the Pennsylvanian.®

On Page-20, the last complete >paragraph on this page regarding nmy
testimony, this paragraph is not clear and as I recall from my notes,
the statement I made was as follows: o

tTn 1ine m_th what. Mr, Kellshin said, it would be a
very definite, nct unly possibility, bubt probability g
that if Delhi should drill 2 well on any of their '
acreage on this proposed plan with one exception; our
well would be over ‘one mile from the Stanolind well
and that exception is the well we farmed out to San Juan.®

On Page 29, the closing statement, the first paragraph of same should
read as follows:

TR IS NN RV P L e ey

"™May 1 make a closing statement for Delhi and San Juan
in that we disagree with the statement of Stanolind
and Buffalo Oil Company for the very reason that they
broLght out, that there is only one well capable of
production, i

P I

i Ny

;
.
i
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PAGE
DATE

DELHI OIL CORPORATION
5 |
November 2L, 1953
0il Conservation Commission

This is very important in owr opinion should a third oarty read thls
report as a basis for his declslon.

On this same page, beginning m.tn the next to last line, the following
is according to our notes, more or less; the statement made by me,

Mle believe and recommend that until such time as there
are more wells drilled and completed in this area that
spacing rules of 320 acres should not be promulgated
by the Conmission. There is a well being drilled and
God forbid, but it could be dry, we have drilled them
before ..., ”"” :

: We do not des:.re to have this letter m.smderstood as ob,,ect:.ng to

the transcript of the testlmony except we do not believe it gives a
correct picture of our position as presented to the Commission.

- In reviewing the testimony, we call the Commission's attention to

the portion on Page 10 relative to available market and we feel the
best market cannct be cbiaired w - such time as adiiticonal wells

are ariiied and comp.Leted to adequately establish at least a portlon of
the proved reserves; and smaller companies such as Delhi and San Juan
will be unduly penalized if they are forced to join in 320-acre spacing
and have their wells shut down until a sufficient number of wells is
drilled to warrant a pipeline company laying a line in the area. If

-the smaller company is permitted to drill on a 160-acre spacing, +

cannot -only protect their vested: interests , but will also hasten the

-early market of the established production, which will be beneficial

to them and to the State as royalty owners,
Yery ‘r.fuly yours,

DFLHT,

Aaron L, Colv1n
Land Department

ALC/ms

ce-Mr, Bill Macey

T N R

S BRI

SN R VMG R R

NN

AT s

SIS PV A AR




* | BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
" OF. THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THROIL CONSERVATION
. COMMIGSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
: THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 601

ORDER NO. R-3Z /

| THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
; , f STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY: FOR
, A TEMPORARY ORDER ESTABLISHING
f : UNIFORM 320-ACRE SPACING PAITERN AND
- 320~ACRE PRORATION UNITS IN THE COMMON
i : . SOURCE OF SUPPLY DISCOVERED IN THE
: ; STANOLIND OIL AND CAS COMPANI'S,

STATE 8B, wELL NO. 1, W/} SE/L,
SECTION 29, msa:p 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EaST,
PN, BN0Y oomr, NEW MEXICO,

M m OF THE COMMISSION

2Y THE COH!%ISS;OE:

'i'his causeé came on for heari.ng at 9 a,m, on October 28y,1953, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafier referred to as‘,ha *Commission",

; _ . omow, on this ' dsy of om=mor, 1953, the Commission,aiquorum
P being presant, havIng considered the testimony adduced and exhibits received o
: at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises, '

FINDS:

o (1)That dve public notiee having been given as mquired by law, the
- Ceniesion has Juriediction of this canse end the subject matter thereol,.

(2) That a common source of &pplyfwu discovered by the Stenolind
01l snd Gas Cc-peny'e, No. 1, State "AB®", located 1980 feet from the
, ' . _8outh and Zast Lines of Section 29, 'romship 17 South, Range 23 East, NMPM, -
. : : . I Eddy County, New Mexico; the well being complsted at a. Dluzzed-back depth

Al IO TIN f--lr tk“naﬂz Q‘Sino mrfcws*ihﬁ. 1(\,100 t_l\ 10 257 in s bl.l"

a4 -v’bl\l AGS ¥ VL WM Pminy wmes

Permaylvanian sand, the well having an initial open-flow potential of
30 =illiony cubic feet of gas per day,

> . Ve

{3) That geological and engineering data now available to the Commlission
indicate that one well will ;pparently drain 320 acres, and that this
commoti sourcs. of supply ehould gdq 9n Q-acre proration units
for 2{further: period of 18 mont ,sr un‘l', Wells have been completed,
whichever date is suoner, N

x : ' (L) T"at the cormon source of Bupply discovered by the aforementioned
well should be named Empire-Pennsylvanian,and should cover the following
described area in EBfy County, New Mexico'

S TOWNSHIP 17 South, Range 28 East, NMPH.

S/2 saction 19, S/2 Section2®, S/2 Section 21,
S/2 Section 22. All Sections 27 3h);¢'nc1usive
thaee
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TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM -

N/2 Sestion 3, N/2 Section kL, N/2 Section 5,
N/2 Section 6,

(£) That certain rules should be adonted to_adequately

s/

proteet fresh water sones in the area and the shallow roducing horizons
mw productive in the Empire, Red Lake and Ardesia Poo

(6) That operators in the pool ‘should:-subidt eersiin -
/Gﬁological and engineering data upon conpletion of each well in the pool.

IT IS THEREI"ORE ORDEREDl-

Thet the application of Stanolind 0il and Gaa Company be,and the same.
hereby iz in part approwved, as follows$ ’
_ {1) That a new pool be, Jrand the same hareby is created, designated
for gas production, denomina the Bmpire-Pennsylvanian Pool, Eddy
Cmmty, New Mexico, and described as follows:

TOJKSHIP 17 S()!!‘l‘lzlL RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM,

s/2 Section 19, s/2 Sect.ion 20, s/2 Section 21,
S/2 section 22, All Ssctions 27 thru 3L, inclusive,

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH RAME 28 IAST NHP'(

N/2 Section 3, N/2 Section u, N/d aeouon >, W/¢ Seciion &,

(2) That effective on the date of this order, the following rules
and regulati shall apply to wells hereafter drille completed or
recompleted 3¢ the Empire-Pennsylvanian Pool, defined herein, in
addition to .Commission's applicable rules, regulations and orders
heretofore or lnreafter edopud to the extent not & conflict herewiths

LY

-

o

¥ . _ e : f o
SRR ¢ A R ISR S
(a) Such well be located on g deaignated drilling unit of not .

les than three hundred twenty (320) acres of land, more or less, mcoxrding o

leg subdivision of the United States Land Surveys, in which unit all the interosts
arsa 'onsolidated by pooling agreement or otherwise and on which no other wsll is
conpleted, or approved for completion, in the pool; ‘ I

(b) Such drilling unit be in the shape of a rsctangle except
for normal variations in legal subdivisions of the United States Land Surveys, the
north half, south half, east half or west half of each ssction of lend constituting
a drilling unit, g puTer Gounsirps

0

(e) Such well shall be located & feet from the of l
either|the norﬁmat or southw§® quarte: of he section, subject to variation of
200 fesl for topographic conditions, Further-telerance shall te ailowed by the
Commispion only in cases of extremely rough terrain where compliance would
necess Yy increase drilling costs, :

SeTmUmeny
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€+# Section ® Proration Units: The proretion unit shall consist of 320

acres or (@ a logal United States General Land Office Survey half-section,and

£ the approximate 320 acre unit shall follow the usual egal subdivision of
the General Lend Office Section Surveys, ; ng (

sio y_he classed.as pesreticrenite,

{a}) The pooling of properties or parts thereof shallis permitted, and
if not agreed upon may be required in uiny case whon and to the extemt that the small-
ness or shape of a separately owned tract \ould, under the enforcement of the
uniform spacing plan of proration units, otherwise deprive or wnd to deprive the
‘owner of such traet of t rtunity to recover his just and equitable shaye of
the-Shuie-petrIToliswil-whé natural gas in the Pool; provided, that the cwmer of any
tracd that is smaller than the drilling unit establishment for thefield, shall not
be dopriv-d of the right to drill on and produce from such tract if sailg can be done
without waste; but in such case thé allowable production from sush tract, as - -

compared with the allowable productiontheréfrom if such tract were a full unit, shall-

4
2

be in the ratio of such tract to the area of a full unit of 320 acres. ’ [
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" jthe cement behind the pipe to the bottom of the cellar,

. lmi—‘_‘nnnm'lvnu-(ﬁ wral by nmrgi»nw ahall Q\_t'hnn‘l' ta the ma‘l‘vﬂot Offi oo

e m

 'SECTION C. CASING MMGREIS% AND CEMENTING PROGRAM:
———— '
(a) Surface Pipe:

R T

The Surface pipe shall be set through all shallow potable water—
bearing beds and a sufficient amount of cement shall be used to ¢irculate

(b) Intermsdiate String:

The intermediate string of casling shall be sst through the
shallow oil-producing beds in the area and in no event shall be set higher
than the top of the San Andres formation and a sufficient amount of cement used
to smkwrx circulate the cement to the base of the surface’ casing,

(¢) Production Strings

The productior. string
nmslemia producing fo~aation and wie gkl :
IcIent amount of cerent shall be used to circulate the oemant to
; poidt above the ‘top of the W§fcemp producing formation encountered in the

a at an approximate depth of 7000 feet, An alternate cementing method may be
_ Qy*d using a twe-stage tool,prodvided that the method is satisfactory

_the Skkxamb@asxiaspariny Dutrict 0il und Cas . Inspector.

slnll be set no higher tban t.he top of

2

SECTION D, GROLOGICAL AND ENGIN:ERING DATA:

' Upon completion of each well within the defined limite of the.
a.aur“ U' ,‘ UM " -.A*‘n rvv‘ %h‘v

lot the sadon at Artesia, tm copies of -either an electric log or sample
log shcwing thereon the estimated formation tops as encountered in the well,
In the eyent that t.he/ﬁ-odncmg formation is cored in the well and a core
analysis de, #wo coples of thisﬁaalysis shall also be submitted to the Commiss]

&gndsd,ﬁmver, that the sbove Rules and Regulations shall
: : “forece and effect for a period of at least 18 months or
until five\wells are drilled - to the Producing formation of the Bmpire-

1 pool,

jon,




‘million cubic feet of gas per day.

 water zones in the area, and the shallow oil-producing horizons now pro-

BEFORE THE OIL GONSERVATION COMMISSICN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MFXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIQH

CROMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE - _

PURPOSZ OF CONSIDERING : : CASE NO. 601
ORDEE. NO. R-391

THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
STANOTIND OIL ANDGAS COMPANY FOR A

TE.’ORARY ORDER ESTABLISHING UNIFORM

320-ACRE SPACING PATTERN AND 320-ACRE

PRORATICY .UNITS IN THE COMMON SOURCE OF

SUPPLY DISCOVERED IN STANOLIND'S STATE fAB!,

WELL NO. 1, NW/4 SB/4 SECTION 29, TOWNSHIP 17
SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM, EDDY COUNTY, LW MEXICO.

TEMPORARY ORDER JOF THS COMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:S

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October 28, 1953,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.®

- 4
NOW, on this Z\f day of./fs?amézr- 1953, the COIIiSaiOﬂ, &
quoruk being present hiving considered the testi.nony adduced and exhibits
received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the prenises,

_FINDS:
(1) That due public noti.ce having been ’given’as required by law, the

Commission Las has jurisdlcvion of vuis cause and tue subject matier Vhereof.

(2) That a comon source of supply of gas was discovered by the
Stanolind 011 and Gas Company's No. 1; State 'AB!, located 1980 feet froa
the south and east lines of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 22 East,
NP, Eddy County, New Mexico; the well being completed at a plugged~back
depth of 10,270 feet through casing perforations 10,102 to 10,127 in & basal
Pennsylvenian sand, the well having an initial open-tlow potentm of 30

(3) That geological and engineering data now available to the Conm-
mission indicate that one well will a.ppa.rently drain 320 acres, and that
Wis Gommon source o5 supply sbhouid be ‘devoloped on 320=acre proration units
for a period of 18 months from date of entry of this order, or until five
wells shall have been completed, whichsver date is sooner.

(4) That the commori source of supply discovered by che afors~
mentioned well should be designated as the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
and should cover the following described area in Eddy County, New ‘exicos

Township 17 South, Range 28 Fast, NMPM
S/2 Section 19, S/2 Section 20,

S/2 Section 21, 8/2 Section 22

all Sections 27 through 34, mcl.

Township 18 South, Range 28 East, NMPH
N/2 Section 3, N/2 Section Z,

N/2 Section 5, N/2 Section 6

(5) That certain rules should be adopted to adequately protect fresh-
ductivs in the Empire, Red Lake and Artesia Pools.

(6) That operators in the pool should submit certain geological and
engineering data upon completion of each well in the pool.
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Page 2¢ Case 601, Order R-391

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

. That the application of Stanolind 0il and Gas Company be, and the
b same hereby is in part approved, as follows:

(1) That a new pool be, and the same hereby is created, dssignated
i for gas production, denom:lna.’oedw the Empire-Pennsylva.nian Pool, Eddy County,
- ~-New Mexico, and described as follows:

: Tovmshi‘ 17 South 28 East, NMPM
’ "572"53gtfon 19,8 Section 20,
¢ - 8/2 Section 21, S/2 Section 22,
b all Sections 27 thru 34, inel.
Townshi. 18 South 28 East, NMPM
N , §/2 Sectiom 4,

§/2 Section 5, N/2 Section 6

(2) That effecti\'e on the date of this order, the following rules
and regulations shall- apply to wells hereafter drilled, completed or re-
completed in the Bmpire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, defined heérein, in addition
to the conuj.ssionis spplicable rules, regulations and orders heretofore or

“hereafter adopted %o the sxtant not in conflict herewith:

B s Y T TP LT/ e AR SUTCNEAT O

- T , . SPECIAL POOL RULES
g R mm-mnsmmm GAS POCL

SECTIN A. No well ah"all‘ bé drilled or completed or recompleted, and
no Notice of Intentim to Drill or drilling permit shall be approved,
unless,

(&) Such wsll Bs |- ‘scatad Oh & uﬁamiéu uﬂJ.J.:uur unitc ox not.
leas than 320 acres of land, more or less, aceozﬂing to legal
subdivision of the United Statss land Surveys, in which wnit
al) the interests are consolidated by pooiing zgreement or
otherwise and on which no other well is completed, or approved
for completion, in ths pocl;

(b) Such drilling wnit be in the shape of a rectangle ex- ‘
cept for normal varistions in legal subdivisions of the United
States Land Surveys, the north half, socuth half, east half

or west half of each section of land constituting a drﬂling
unit;

{c} Suwh well sh W1 be a.ocatea 530 feet irom the OWU
of eithsr the norttmest or southeast quarter of the section, - .

subject to variation:of ~9no feet for topographic conditions.
Furthar tolsrance sbiil’ b’ ‘allomwed by the Commissicn orly in
cases of extremsly rough terrain, whers compliance would
necessarily increase drilling costs.

SEGTICN B, Proration Units: The proration unit shall consist
0 acTes or a legal United States land Office Survey

! half-aection, and the approximate 320-acre unit shall follow

the usual legal subdivision of ths General Land Office Sec-

tion Surveys.

(a) The pooling of properties of parts thereof shdll be
permitted, and if not agreed upon may he required in any
case when and to the sxtent thai the smallness or shape of
i a separately owned tract would, unde® the enforcement of

{ the uniform spacing plan of proration units, otherwise
deprive or tend to deprive the owner of such tract of the
opportunity to recover his just and equitable share of




Page 31 Case 601, Order R-391

the natural gas in the pool; provided that the owner

of any tract that is smaller than the drilling umit
establishment for the field shall anot be deprived

of the right to drill on and produce from such tract

if same can be done without waste; but in such case

the allowable production from such tract, as compared
with the allowable production therefrom if such tract
were a full unil, shall be in the ratio of such tract to
the arez of a full unit of 320 acres.

SECTION C. Casing and Cementing Progrem.
(a) sSurface Pipe:

The surface pipe shall be set through all shallow
potable water-bearing beds, and -a sufficient amount; of
coment. shall be used to circulate thu cement behind ‘the
pipe to the bottom of the cellar.

. | ' (b) Intermediate String:

P , The intermediate string of cas?ag shall be wet throngh
theshallouoil-produd.ngbeduintheam,mdmnomnt
shall be set higher than the top of the San Andres forma-
tion and a sufficient amount of cement used to circulate
_the ca-ant to the hase c:f the mface casing. .

(e) _Pmdmtion Stiings

The production string shall be set no higher than the
top of the producing formation, and a sufficient amcunt
.of cemeni shall be used to circulate ths cement to a point
above the torp of the Helfca-p producing formation encountersd

.!..;. 'S TN aisa ‘. = .F'W'- M&vs d-pl-k ﬂ\’ f', P-"h;\ zeet ".’-n -l_ ’

tamte cementing method may be uplaynduingam-otago
t-ool provided that the msthod is satisfactory to the District
oLl and Gas Inspector.

- _ SEBCTION D. Geo].ogi_ca.l and lngineeringﬁl)ata.

(a) Upon completion of each well within the daﬁned limits

"of the Eapire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, each oj-erator shall sub-
mit to the District Office of the Commission at Artesia two
copies of either an elactric log or sample log showing thereon
the estimated formation tops as encountered in the well. In
the event that tha produeing Pavmation iz coved in the well

4o
- and & core analysis made, o copies of luls arﬁlysia shall

also be snblitted to the Commission.

PROVIDED, HOWEVER, That the above rules and regulations shall re-
main in full force and effect for a period of at least 18

‘ months, or until five wells are drilled to the producing

formation of the Empire-Pennsylvanlan Pool.

’ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hersinabove designated.

j STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OKE CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L. Mechem, Chairman

:ﬁ" oube

[, | ‘ ‘ Re cretary
i

' SEAL
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is as follows: "On September 25, 1953, we filed with your office

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico -

_ Ndvember 19, 1953
IN THE MATTER OF:

The application of Stanolind 0il and ~ Case No, 601
Gas Company for the establishment of :
320~acre proration units and a uni~

form spacing pattern in the common

source of supply discovered in its

state “AP®* Well No. 1, Northwest quar-

ter, Southeast quarter, Section 23

Township 17, South, Range 28, ENMPM

Eddy County, New Hex:co.

BEFORE:
 Bdwin L. -‘Mechem, Governor

E. S. Walker, Land Commissaioner
R. R. Spurrier, Secretary, 0il Conservat1on Comm1ssion

(Notice of publication read by Mc. Graham.)
MR. SPURRIER: I have a letter addressed to the Commis-

e B b ad Macea—lnaan &L et bdmen Ter Al add st £ b o D -
SLVL AKVOU WUVOMUTL U, Widovudii Of uii€ avuwliiney ali viias cage, J.‘D

on behalf of the Haynes & V. T. Drilling Company a. petition for
order excepting the northwest quartgr of section 21, township 29,
north range 11 west from Rule 10§ paragraph D of the Commission.
We received notice that hearing on thls petitlon would be had be~
fore ithne uonm1531on on the 1l9tn day of uovemoer. 139).' Since
that time, the contract committments have changed and we respect-
fully request the withdrawal of this pétition and vacating of the
setting already made.” |

Without objection, the Commission will dismiss this case

on motion of counsel.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURYT REPORTERS
ROOM 103-108, EL. CORTEZ BLDG.
- PHONES 7-9654% AND 3.984¢6
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

-l -
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‘November, 1953:

CERTIEICATE

7 I, ADA DEARNLEY, c‘ourtVReport‘er, do hereby certify that
the foregoing transcript of proceedings were taken by me on Thurs-
day, November 19, 1953: that the same is a trus and correct record
to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED at Albuquarque, New Mexico, this 27th day of

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 1085-108, EL. CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7.9648 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

‘2-
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Attemtten: Mr. Nayms Blmk
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now stands, w¢ have no objestlon

L e asswred of adequate
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BOX 871 ‘

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 23, 1954

Mr. C F Bedford |
Stanclind Of1 and Gas Company
Oll and Gas

Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Bedford:

- This is in reply to your letter of February 27 relating to
Order Ne. R-391, your Proration File No. 174.

- The oaly way which we can clarify Ordar No. R-391 is to
say that the vertical interval of 2, 78¢' from the top of the Pennsyl-
vanian at 7, 790* to the top of the Mississippian at 10, 570' caunot
be considered, nor completed, nor produced as one common

Fegervelir and the actual preducing intervals within that 2, 780*

muet be eased and completed and produced as the separate reser-
veirs, which they actually are. o .

. ‘Vdry truly yours,
R. R. SPURRIER

Secretary and Director
mm, .
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STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY

O!L AND GAEZ BUILDING

FORT WORTH, TEXAS
February 16 1954

)

RE; (Case No. 601 .

Eddy County, New Mexico

an S({U\“m Our Prébation File No. 174

0il Conservation Commission f B & 5‘

State of New Mexico : H

"8anta Fe, New Mexico o rf\J FEB 2 71954 :'
b L,y v Lt

Attentions " Mr. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary

Gentlemens

By temporary order of the Oil Conservation Commission, dated November 25,
1953 » special pool rules for the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool were established,
said order having been issued as a result of the discovery of gas in the State

- WARR wall of Stenclind Cil and Gas Company located 1980 fcet from the South and

- East lines of. Section 29, Tounsh:.p—l?-South Range—ZB-East, N.M.P.M,, Eddy County,
New mco- -

In the hearing before the 0il Conservatlon Commission held on October 28,
1953, there was presented as a part of the testimony, the electric log taken in
said well of Stanolind 0il and Gas Company, upon which log the top of, ‘the Pennsyl-

vanian f@l'.atim was ahown at 7790 feet, and the top.of . ths Mi SSlSSi“PlE.. fowmation

was swwwn al 10,570 feet. Inasmuch as the order of llovembsr 25, 1933, does not L
specifieally set forth the Limits of the Bmpire-Pemnsylvaniar fanatfif)n, we shall
appreciate very much your ¢ 3 pplyiiig

the order as covering and & g to the
formation encountered in the State WAB® well between a depth of 7790 feet and
10,570 feet; as shown on the electric log :Lntroduced in evidence in the hearlng on
October 28 1953. . , )

xouz- eatly attention to this matter will be greatly appreciated.

Very gzﬁruly yours,
7 _ =

KOH/rlh - ‘

ccs Malco Refineries, Inc.
P. 0. Box 660
Roswell, New Mexico

Resler Oil Company
Carper Building
Artesia, New Mexico

Yates Brothers
Carper Building
Artesia, New Mexico
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STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY

QIL AND GAS BUILDING

Fort WoRTH, TEXAS

File: RGH-410L~-175

Subject: Request for Hearing -

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe :
New Hexico

ATTENTION: »Mr. R. R.‘Spurrier
Centlemen:

We are transmitting herewith the application of Stanolind
01l and Gas Company for a hearing to consider the adoption of rules

| governing the dcmlopnent of the area in the vicinity of Stanolind's

State WAB® Well No. 1, 1980 feet from the south line and 1980
feet from the east line, of section 29, Township 17 South, Range
28 Bast, Eddy County, New Mexico.

. It is requested that this matter be set for hearing on

Yours very t;i-uly

;i

c‘ F.

RGH: ép
Attachnents
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BORE TH& OIL CUNS:RVATION COMMISSICN
OF THE STATS OF NUW MEXICO

‘m 'I'Hv. MATTSR OF THE APPLICATION OF g
STANOLIND CIL ANU GAS COMPANY FOR bae GO/
THE ESTABLISHMINT OF 320-ACRE FRORATION ——

_ UNITS AND A UNIFORM SPACING PATTGHN TN
THi CCMMON SOURCE OF SUFPLY DISCCVERED

IN THe STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY!'S
STATE "AB" WELL NUMBZR 1, 1980 PEET FROM
THE SOUTH LINE AND 1980. FEET FROM THE EAST
LING OF SECTICN 29, TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH,
RANGE 28 EAST, EDDY CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

AEBLICATION
An applicatzon is hereby made by the Stanolind 011 and Gas canpa:v,
a corporation, for the establishment of 320-acre proration units and a
uniform spacing pattern for the common source of supply encountered in the
Stanolind 01l and Gas Company's State "AB"™ Viell No. 1, 1980 feet from the
south line and 1980 feet from the east line, section 29, Township 17 South,
 Range 28 East, Eddy Count.y, New Maxico. This common source of supply was
discovered upon ccmnletiou of the Stanolind Cil and Gas Company's State FAB#
Well No. 1 in the Pennsylvanian formation on August 24, 1953. This discovery
well encountered the top of the Pennsylvam.an at 10,102 feet and was completed
at a totzl depth (plug back) of 10,270 fest.

It. is the purpose o!; this application to request the Commission,
after proper notice and hearing, to issue an order adopting ‘a temporary
specing pattern in this: field which will provide for uniform and orderly
development of this common source of aupp]y and will allow sufficient time
for the operators to obtain necessary engineering snd geological information
to-determine the appropriate spacing pattern to be followed in completing
development, of this pool. Such an order will also serve to prevent waste
and avoid thse drilling of unnscessary wells, tc cbtain the optimum ultimats
recovery therefrom and to proteci the correlative rights of the interested
parties therein,.

The Oil Conservation Comniission is hereby requested to enter an order
providing for the development of this common source of supply as follows:

1., HEstablish 320-acre proration units comprising two normal -
quarter sections, according to survey by the United States Government.

2. Require location of wells within 330 feet of the center of
either the southeast quarter or the northwest quarter of a normal section, -
according to survey by the United States Government, with 200 feet tolerance
for topograrhical conditions.

3. GEstablish appropriate casing rules to properly protect all gas
or other fluid bearing formations,

A RRL A o S Gl e
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Applicant will also request that the order be issued making these
rules effective to govern development and operation of the following
described acreage:

In Township 17 South, Range 28 East
S/2 Sections 19, 20, 21, 22
All Sections 27, 23, 29, 30,
31, 32, 33, 34

- in Township 18 South, Range 28 East -
N72 Sections 3, 4, 5, 3
The Ccmmssion is respectfully requested to set this matter and
application down for special hearing on October 28, 1953. It is also requested
that the Commission give due and proper notice of t.h:.s hearing, as required

by law, and that the Commission after hearing, issue its order granting
approval of ths application as sst out herein.

Dated this 8th day of October, 1953.

STANCLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY

C. F. BEDFORD

e
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November 24, 1953
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